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Monitoring your child’s social media activity 

From time to time it is necessary for me to remind you of the importance of rigorously checking your child’s 

activity on social media. We know that many children have mobile phones and other internet enabled devices 

such as iPads. As a means of helping you to keep your child safe (i.e. always being able to contact them) and of 

enjoying safe and age-appropriate games, sites and film footage etc. these devises are a most wonderful 

invention. 

Sadly, we have had another week in school where the deeply troubling aspects of mobile phone/internet use has 

revealed how they can also be cause of deep distress and emotional harm. 

Children are not allowed to use mobile phones in school so I am making reference to social media activity that 

takes place out of school. You may be wondering (very legitimately) why children’s mobile phone/social media 

activity that takes place out of school is any concern of mine - I wish it wasn’t! 

This week, we have had to deal with several cases of children coming to school upset and certainly not in the 

best frame of mind for learning because of highly offensive comments made to them or about them on 

WhatsApp groups. It would appear that most of our classes (certainly in Year Four and above) have at least one 

WhatsApp group. In our experience, these can often start innocently but as other (often much older) children 

are added, comments can become deeply personal and insulting. 

We have even had WhatsApp groups given names that refer to children in worryingly offensive terms and that 

contain prejudicial language. 

I am very grateful to those of you who have discussed this sensitive issue with me and my colleagues. On several 

occasions, parents have shared screenshots with me of comments that children at The Grange are making to one 

another. In some cases, these contain foul and abusive language. 

Please understand that the responsibility of monitoring your child’s WhatsApp activity (and that on other 

platforms) is yours. Please also understand that when a child is reluctant to come to school or comes to school 

fearful and upset due to comments made to or about them, this does become something that we have to deal 

with. 

The problem is not unique to The Grange – studies show that days of learning are lost each year in schools as 

teachers have to resolve conflict caused by social media, sometimes on a daily basis. 

Children who we feel need to hear this message again (i.e. those who are at an age when they may own a phone 

and/or access social media) attended an assembly today reminding them of the e-safety message. We hope that 

we are doing all that we practically can in school, so … 

 

PLEASE MONITOR WHAT YOU CHILD IS DOING ON HIS/HER PHONE OR TABLET AS OFTEN AS 

POSSIBLE – Thank you. 

 

Scholastic Book Fair 

The Book Fair raised very nearly £1000! Thank you to everyone who made a purchase. The school receives 

commission from all sales to spend on improving the reading stock throughout the school. My sincere thanks too 

to Miss Beverley Wright and her team of helpers for running the Book Fair so successfully again. 

 

After-School Clubs Next Week 

Next week is the last week of term. There will be no clubs or after-school activities. A full menu of summer 

term clubs will be issued on Friday 25th April and clubs will start in the week commencing Tuesday 6th May 

(Monday 5th May is a Bank Holiday.) 

 

http://www.thegrangeprimary.com/


 

Comic Relief / Red Nose Day 

Last week £141.95 was raised for Comic Relief at our non-uniform day. Thank you for your generosity. 

 

Celebrating Good Attendance  

Today’s winner of the 100% Attendance Prize for the term to date (100% attendance and no late arrivals) is 

Jacob Billington in Class Five and the Class Attendance Award for the week was won by Class Two – Well done 

Jacob and Class Two!   

You can’t teach an empty chair! 

 

School Nurse – virtual drop-in 

Please see details of forthcoming virtual drop-in sessions with our excellent School Nurse. 

 

Breakfast time activities in the Rocket Room 

On Tuesdays, Thursdays and Fridays children who come to school early can enjoy some fabulous reading 

activities in the Rocket Room.  

 

St. Joseph’s Hospice Smarties Challenge 2025 

We will be supporting the Smarties Challenge for St. Joseph’s Hospice this Easter. A member of staff at our 

school has recently experienced the marvellous work done at the hospice during her mother’s illness so we are 

particularly keen to support them this year. 

Every child taking part will be given a tube of smarties. The idea is that they return the tube filled with coins. 

All funds raised will be donated to the hospice. The tubes will be issued before the end of this term and we ask 

that they are returned at the start of next term. 

A member of the Jospice team will be leading an assembly on this fundraising drive on Monday 31st March. 

I do hope that many families will take part in supporting such a great cause.  

 

Year Six Achievement School 

Please see dates for revision sessions in April and May for children sitting SATs in May in the Date for your 

Diary session. 

 

What’s going on in the community? 

Accompanying this and previous newsletters, please see details of: 

A parents and carer coffee morning organised by the Early Years SEND Team for parents/carers of children 

with special needs and disabilities on Friday 9th May at Formby Library. 

 
Multi-Sport HAF Camp at St Benedict's Catholic Primary School, Netherton. 

 

First Kick Easter Holiday Club at King’s Leadership Academy, Bootle. 

 

Easter Sport Camps at Linacre Primary School, Bootle with free places for children entitled to free school 

meals. 

 

Details of free places for children entitled to free school meals to Ultimate Kids Camps over the Easter holiday 

Please also see details of great days planned for the kids with baby chicks, Easter bonnet making, Easter bonnet 

parade, football, Easter egg hunt, buzz wire and coconut shy at the Litherland Family Wellbeing Centre. 

 

Please note: We are happy to share information that we receive about events going on for children and parents 

in the local community. This should not be viewed as an endorsement from the school. 

 



 

Sharing views on Early Years Childcare and Education in Sefton 

The Early Education and Childcare survey is now open! It is essential that parents and carers can share their 

views on the accessibility of Early Years childcare in the borough. Views will be collated with our ongoing 

engagement with the sector to help us plan for the expansion of childcare. The survey closes on 14/4/25. It can 

be found at: 

https://yourseftonyoursay.sefton.gov.uk/education-excellence/early-education-and-childcare-survey 

 

Free Legal Advice Drop-In Service 

I am very grateful to MSB Solicitors for their continued generosity in offering free legal advice to Grange 

families. Details of how to make an appointment to meet with MSB legal advisors can be found at the school 

office. Following another successful drop-in session, I am pleased to announce that a further session will take 

place on Wednesday 30th April. 

 

 

Poetry Competition 

Children in Years One to Six have brought home details of a poetry competition organised as part of the Bootle 

Children’s Literacy Festival. I do hope that many children will enter and maybe even have their work published! 

Entries can be returned to school for dispatch. The deadline is Friday 27th June. 

 

 

Wishing you all a very pleasant weekend,  

Daniel Hains – Headteacher 

 

Dates for your diary – Spring and Summer Terms 2025 

Friday 4th April   Term ends at 3.15 p.m. 

 

Monday 7th April  Year Six Achievement School 

Tuesday 8th April  Year Six Achievement School 

Tuesday 22nd April  Staff Training Day 

Wednesday 23rd April   Summer term starts 

Saturday 26th April  Year Six Achievement School 

Saturday 3rd May  Year Six Achievement School 

Monday 5th May  Bank Holiday 

Monday 12th May  Year Six SATs Week 

Friday 23rd May  Half-term starts 

Monday 2nd June  Staff Training Day 

Tuesday 3rd June  Term re-starts 

Tuesday 10th June  Quidditch Day 

Friday 18th July  Term ends at 1.30 p.m. 

 
 

Provisional Term dates - 2025 – 2026 

Autumn term 2025 – Wednesday 3rd September – Friday 19th December 

Half-term Friday 24th October – Monday 3rd November 

Spring term 2026 – Tuesday 6th January – Friday 27th March 

Half-term Monday 16th – Friday 20th February 

Summer term 2026 – Tuesday 14th April – Friday 17th July 

Half-term – Monday 25th May – Tuesday 2nd June 

https://yourseftonyoursay.sefton.gov.uk/education-excellence/early-education-and-childcare-survey


 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



What’s going on in the local community? 
 
St. Benedicts Multi-Sport Easter HAF Camp (Private Event) 
This Easter our team of qualified coaches run Active Sport multi activity camps for boys and girls of 
any ability between the ages of 4 and 11. 
 
The camps are a great way for children to spend their school holidays being active and having fun. 
We provide the opportunity for children to try new sports, make new friends and gain confidence in 
a safe and friendly environment. 
Key features of Active Sport Holiday Camp: 
 
Fun warm up games 
Multi Sport Games 
Sports such as: Archery, Basketball, Baseball, Tennis, Dodgeball and Football 
Certificates such as Star of the Day and Active Champion 
Tournament Games 
 

https://sport-software.euwest01.umbraco.io/event?eventId=5156 

 
Free - High Availability 
St Benedicts Multi-Sport Easter HAF Camp 
Date: 07 Apr 2025 - 10 Apr 2025 (4 days) 
Arrival Time: 10:00; End Time: 14:00 
Sport: HAF Multi Sports 
Location: Copy Lane, Bootle, L30 7PG 
Indoor/Outdoor: Both 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://sport-software/
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Free places available at our Easter Sport Camps  
 
Dear Parents/Guardians, 
 
Community Multi Sports Coaching are delighted to announce our Easter sport camps. 
 

FREE PLACES for benefit related Free school meal children 
As part of the HAF program we have limited FREE places available on a first come first served basis. We will be providing a 
healthy hot meal and snack supplied by an outside caterer along with drinks throughout the day.  
 
To receive a free place your child must meet the following criteria: 

● be eligible for benefit related Free school meals and live in Sefton 
● attend for a minimum 4 hours per funded day 
● It will be on a first come first served basis 
● Please state that you are eligible for the free place on the text. I have to then check this with school to confirm 

eligibility 
 

Paid places are also available - Our camps are £15 per day or £60 for the full week. 
 
Camp 1: Multi Sports 7th April - 11th April at Linacre Primary School, Bootle, L20 5ED - enter via the 
main gate on Litherland Road. Drop off 9:00 - pick up at 3:00. 
 
Camp 2: Multi Sports 7th April - 11th April at Our Lady of Lourdes Catholic Primary School, Grantham 
Road, Southport, PR8 4LT. Entrance is the blue gate to the left of the school. Drop off 9:00 - pick up at 
3:00. 
 
Camp 3: Multi Sports 14th April - 17th April at Linacre Primary School, Bootle, L20 5ED - enter via gate 
on Litherland Road. Drop off 9:00 - pick up at 3:00. 
 
Camp 4: Multi Sports 14th April - 17th April at Our Lady of Lourdes Catholic Primary School, Grantham 
Road, Southport, PR8 4LT. Entrance is the blue gate to the left of the school. Drop off 9:00 - pick up at 
3:00. 
 
To reserve a place please send a text to 07725189965 stating your child's name, if they are eligible for a Free place or not, 
days that you want to attend and your child’s school and current year group. 
 
 PAID PLACES You will then need to make a BACS payment to:  
Community Multi Sports Coaching LTD  
Sort code: 09-01-28  
Account No:04800863  
Please put your child's name as a payment reference so I know who has made the payment. 
 
If you require any further information please give me a call on 07725189965. A confirmation text will be sent once 
booking is received. 
 
Please bring the following: 
 

● Suitable Footwear/Clothing to play on the playground or in the school hall. 
● Packed lunch and drinks if paying for a place 
● Completed reply slip below to give to our coaches 

 

 
Name………………………………………            Age.................    
 
Parent Name & Emergency Contact Number 1 ………….....................................................................  
 
Parent Name & Emergency Contact Number 2 ………….....................................................................  
 
Any medical condition to be aware of? .................................................................................................. 
 
Signed………………………………………………Date……………. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


